
Agenda Item No. 16 
 

Adults and Health Committee 

Health Scrutiny Recommendations Tracker  
 
Purpose: 
To record the recommendations made by the Adults and Health Committee in the discharge of its health scrutiny function, and their outcomes.    
 

      Meeting 29th June 2023  
 

Report title 
 

Officer/s responsible  Recommendation/s   Outcomes  Review 
date  

Shared Care Records K Russell Surtees, 
ICS/ CPFT  

Digitisation in relation to social care 
was identified as a key issue, and the 
committee asked to see timetables on 
that outside of the meeting.  
 
The Committee welcomed the 
assurances given that there would be 
no commercial exploitation of patient 
data, and emphasised the need to be 
clear how people could opt out. 
 

29.09.23: The Shared Care Record 
Phase 2 (including social care 
records) is being scoped. This work 
should be completed by the end of 
December 2023, and an update on 
timetables will be provided then 
together with details of how people 
can opt out.  
 
07.02.24: Reminder sent.  
 
23.02.24: Update circulated 
electronically to committee members.   
 

Completed   

Access to GP Primary 
Care Services  

N Briggs, ICS  A copy of the Committee’s 
conclusions was sent to the Chief 
Finance Officer at the Integrated Care 
System (ICS) on 23rd August 2023. 
  
The Committee requested that a copy 
of the ICS report on lessons learnt 
from the experience at Priors Field be 

The report is expected to be 
considered by the ICB Primary Care 
Commissioning Sub-Committee in 
January 2024, so a copy should be 
provided in February 2024.  
 
 

March 
2024  



 

 

Report title 
 

Officer/s responsible  Recommendation/s   Outcomes  Review 
date  

provided once the review was 
completed.  

04.12.24: The report will be reviewed 
in January 2024, so the earliest date 
it is expected to be available is March 
2024.  
 

     Meeting 5th October 2023  
 

Report title 
 

Officer/s responsible  Recommendation/s   Outcomes  Review 
date  

Cambridgeshire and 
Peterborough Integrated 
Care Board Finance 
Report 
 

R Greenhill  The Democratic Services Officer was 
given delegated authority to send the 
Committee’s conclusions to the Chief 
Finance Officer at the Integrated Care 
System, in consultation with the Chair 
and Vice Chair of the Adults and 
Health Committee.  
 

The minute of the discussion was 
sent on 23rd October 2023.   

Completed  

Cambridgeshire and 
Peterborough Integrated 
Care System (ICS) 
Winter Plan 2023/24 
 

R Greenhill A Rapid Review Group was 
established comprising Councillors 
Black, Costello and Daunton to meet 
with the report author and follow up 
the lines of questioning identified at 
the Committee’s pre-meet and that 
review.  
 
The Democratic Services Officer was 
given delegated authority to provide 
feedback to the Integrated Care 
System following this meeting at the 
direction of the Rapid Review Group 
and in consultation with the Adults 
and Health Committee Spokes. 

The Rapid Review Group’s findings 
and recommendations were 
submitted to the Chair of the 
Cambridgeshire and Peterborough 
Integrated Care Board on  24th 
January 2024.  
 
Two actions were identified which are 
set out below.  

Completed 



 

 

     Rapid Review of Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Integrated Care System Winter Planning  
December 2023  

 

Report title 
 

Officer/s responsible  Recommendation/s   Outcomes  Review 
date  
 

 C Anderson, Chief 
Nursing Officer ICS 

The Committee learned during its 
scrutiny of improving health outcomes 
for people with learning disabilities on 
14th December 2023 that respiratory 
disease is one of the highest causes 
of premature mortality amongst 
people with learning disabilities in 
Cambridgeshire.  
 
The Committee requests a short note 
setting out what steps have been 
taken to ensure that people with 
learning disabilities and their families 
are aware of the new multi-
disciplinary pathways available to 
manage respiratory illness, and the 
reasonable adjustments in place to 
make these accessible to people with 
learning disabilities. 
 

 Follow up 
April 2024  

 CCC 
Communications 
Team  

Requests that all County Councillors 
and co-opted members of the Adults 
and Health Committee be made 
aware of the ‘Stay Well for Winter’ 
leaflet produced by the County 
Council and how to obtain electronic 
or hard copies of this. 
 

11.01.24: A copy was circulated 
electronically to committee members.  

Completed  

 

https://cambridgeshire.cmis.uk.com/ccc_live/Meetings/tabid/70/ctl/ViewMeetingPublic/mid/397/Meeting/2081/Committee/64/SelectedTab/Documents/Default.aspx
https://cambridgeshire.cmis.uk.com/ccc_live/Meetings/tabid/70/ctl/ViewMeetingPublic/mid/397/Meeting/2081/Committee/64/SelectedTab/Documents/Default.aspx


 

 

 

Meeting 14th December 2023  
 

Report title 
 

Officer/s responsible  Recommendation/s   Outcomes  Review 
date 
 

Improving Health 
Outcomes for People with 
Learning Disabilities  
 

C Anderson, Chief 
Nursing Officer, ICS 

Requests a short written update in 12 
months’ time on the outcome of the 
pilot project to align annual health 
care checks for people with learning 
disabilities with their birthdays. This 
should state whether this initiative will 
be rolled out across the county; and, 
if so, the timescale for doing so. 
 

 Follow up 
requested 
January 
2025 

Improving Health 
Outcomes for People with 
Learning Disabilities  
 

P Warren-Higgs, 
Executive Director 
Adults, Health and 
Commissioning/ 
C Anderson, Chief 
Nursing Officer, ICS 

Recommends that County Council 
officers work with Health Service 
partners to offer basic healthcare 
training to carers so that they can 
carry out basic health checks and 
support such as mouth care and 
inspections; foot care inspections; 
and supporting good eating 
techniques to reduce the risk of 
aspiration for people with learning 
disabilities. 
 

On-going work with health partners 
to establish appropriate available 
training options for those carers 
supporting those with LD in these 
specific areas and access routes 
into these specific training 
programmes. 

On-going 

Improving Health 
Outcomes for People with 
Learning Disabilities  
 

C Anderson, Chief 
Nursing Officer, ICS 

Requests a short written evaluation in 
12 months’ time of the learning from 
the keyworker pilot project. This 
should include the number of people 
with learning disabilities receiving the 
support of a keyworker against the 
known population of people with 

 Follow up 
requested 
January 
2025 



 

 

Report title 
 

Officer/s responsible  Recommendation/s   Outcomes  Review 
date 
 

learning disabilities in 
Cambridgeshire in December 2023 
and December 2024 (separate 
figures for adults and children); and 
an assessment of the impact in 
practical terms of the keyworker 
programme in improving access to 
and the experience of health care 
services by people with learning 
disabilities, including supporting the 
transition from children’s to adult 
services.   
 

Improving Health 
Outcomes for People with 
Learning Disabilities  
 

R Greenhill, 
Democratic Services 
Officer  

The Committee will seek feedback 
from people with learning disabilities 
about their experience of having a 
keyworker in 12 months’ time via the 
Learning Disability Partnership, 
Voiceability and Healthwatch 
Cambridgeshire and Peterborough. 
 

 Follow up 
requested 
January 
2025 

Improving Health 
Outcomes for People with 
Learning Disabilities  
 

C Anderson, Chief 
Nursing Officer, ICS 

requests a short written evaluation in 
12 months’ time of the pilot project 
being run in two special schools to 
deliver health services in an 
education setting. This should include 
whether the programme will be 
extended, maintained or 
discontinued. 
 

 Follow up 
requested 
January 
2025 



 

 

Report title 
 

Officer/s responsible  Recommendation/s   Outcomes  Review 
date 
 

Improving Health 
Outcomes for People with 
Learning Disabilities  
 

C Anderson, Chief 
Nursing Officer ICS 

Notes that all organisations that 
provide NHS care have been legally 
required to follow the Accessible 
Information Standard since 2016.  

 

The Committee requests an update in 
12 months’ time on the progress 
made in rolling out health care 
information in easy read format 
across Cambridgeshire’s health 
services. 
 

 Follow up 
requested 
January 
2025 

Improving Health 
Outcomes for People with 
Learning Disabilities  
 

R Greenhill, 
Democratic Services 
Officer  

The Committee will consult the 
Learning Disability Partnership, 
Voiceability and Healthwatch in 12 
months’ time to request their 
perspectives on the progress made in 
rolling out health care information in 
easy read format across 
Cambridgeshire’s health services. 
 

 Follow up 
requested 
January 
2025 

Improving Health 
Outcomes for People with 
Learning Disabilities  
 

C Anderson, Chief 
Nursing Officer  

Requests an update in 12 months’ 
time on the number of NHS 
healthcare professionals in 
Cambridgeshire who have completed 
the Oliver McGowan training course 
at each level, the percentage figures 
for staff trained out of the total staff 
number identified as needing to 
undertake this training; and a 
comparison of Cambridgeshire’s 

 Follow up 
requested 
January 
2025 



 

 

Report title 
 

Officer/s responsible  Recommendation/s   Outcomes  Review 
date 
 

performance against national training 
completion rates. 
 

NHS Workforce 
Development – Primary 
Care and Nursing 
Workforce  
 

C Iton, Chief People 
Officer, ICS 

A note was offered after the meeting 
on what percentage of the local 
primary care workforce was recruited 
internationally 
 

15.01.24: Reminder sent. 
 
19.02.24: Reminder sent  
 
23.02.24: Update circulated 
electronically to committee members.  
 

Completed  

NHS Workforce 
Development – Primary 
Care and Nursing 
Workforce  
 

C Iton, Chief People 
Officer, ICS 

Requests a note in six months’ time 
on the measures in place to ensure 
that digital access to NHS health 
services is not the only route 
available to local people. 
 

 Follow up 
requested 
July 2024 

NHS Workforce 
Development – Primary 
Care and Nursing 
Workforce  

P Warren-Higgs, 
Executive Director for 
Adults, Health and 
Commissioning  

Requests that County Council officers 
liaise with the Chief People Officer at 
the ICS to explore the potential for 
joint working in relation to the County 
Council’s new social care academy, 
the Cambridgeshire Academy for 
Reaching Excellence (CARE). A short 
written update is requested in three 
months’ time. 
 

 Follow up 
requested 
April 2024 

NHS Workforce 
Development – Primary 
Care and Nursing 
Workforce  

Co-opted members of 
the Committee  

Requests co-opted members of the 
Adults and Health Committee to 
share with their home Authorities the 
Integrated Care Board’s interest in 
working collaboratively with the 
County Council and District and City 

26.01.24: Request shared with co-
opted members.  

Completed  



 

 

Report title 
 

Officer/s responsible  Recommendation/s   Outcomes  Review 
date 
 

councils to look at ways of 
encouraging health care 
professionals who train locally to stay 
in Cambridgeshire, for example in 
relation to accommodation issues. 
 

 


